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To The Honorable House of Representatives:

Pursuant to Article LVI, as amended by Article XC, Section
3, of the Amendments to the Constitution of the Commonwealth of
Massachusetts, I am returning to you for amendment House Bill No.
1989, entitled, "An Act Reducing the Reporting Requirements of
Certain Candidates."

I agree with the intent of House Bill No. 1989, which is to
adjust campaign finance reporting requirements for depository
candidates to reflect the level of campaign activity in their
accounts. However, I believe financial activity over $250.00
should trigger the monthly reporting requirement, and that the
law should require filing reports at least twice per year,
regardless of the level of activity.

I therefore recommend that House Bill No. 1989 be amended by
striking all text after the enacting clause and inserting in
place thereof the following:

Section 19 of chapter 55 of the General Laws, as appearing
in the 1990 Official Edition, is hereby amended by striking out
subsection (e) and inserting in place thereof the following
subsection:-

(e) The cashier or treasurer of the bank, selected by any
candidate or committee as above provided, shall file with the
director (1) during the last six months of an election year by
the fifth day and twentieth day of each month while such account
is in existence, and (2) during the first six months of an
election year and during non-election years by the fifth day of
each month while such account is in existence and has received
deposits greater that two hundred and fifty dollars or made
withdrawals greater than two hundred and fifty dollars during the
preceding month but in any case no less than semiannually on the
fifth day of January and July while such account is in existence
the following information, a statement of the balance as of the
preceding first day or fifteenth day of the month or as of the
last report filed pursuant to this paragraph, whichever is
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applicable, together with a summary of all of the deposit slips
presented to the bank since the last such statement with any
deposit of monies to the campaign account of such candidate or
committee, listing the names alphabetically and other data as to
all donors as it appeared on the deposit slip, and a list of all
the checks presented to the bank since the last such statement
upon which any funds were withdrawn from any such account with
the names and addresses of the payees and the amount of each
check, and the purposes for which the money was paid as thereon
indicated. For the purpose of this subsection the term,
"election year" shall mean the calendar year in which a primary,
special or general election is scheduled for the office sought or
held by the candidate or political committee maintaining such
account and the term "non-election year" shall mean all other
years.

Respectfully submitted,
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